
Penrhyn Gold Hill Lodge #32
Free and Accepted Masons
Of the State of California

P.O. Box 379
Penryn, California 95663

Phone: (916) 663-9135
www.mastermason.com/PGH32

CALENDAR

Stated Meeting is the 2nd Thursday of every month, beginning
at 7:00pm with a dinner beforehand, starting around 6:00.
Please be sure to call the Lodge to reserve a seat for dinner
if you plan to attend.

Hall Board Meetings at 7:00pm with the Master, Sr. Warden,
Jr. Warden, Secretary, Hall board President, and Treasurer.
Please remember that these are open to all Lodge Members.

Penrhyn Gold Hill Lodge #32
F.&A.M.

From the
Editor

 Are you tired of only seeing the
Trestleboard in   Black & White?

 Do you want to have it days before
the mail arrives?

 Ever wish you could have clickable
links right in the text of the articles?

 Are you looking for a way to read it
on the go, on your Kindle, Tablet, or I-
Phone?

Why not get our monthly Trestleboard delivered to
your email? Just send an email to
marc.nocerino@gmail.com and I’ll add you to our
list of brethren that receive the electronic version
in PDF format.

And don’t forget to check out our official website,
where you can find back-issues of the
Trestleboard, at:

www.mastermason.com/PGH32

Officers for 2013

Master Peter Ackeret

Senior Warden Tom McCarthy

Junior Warden Allen Holland

Treasurer Bill Pinkerton

Secretary Tom Krummell, PM

Chaplain Ollie Guinn

Senior Deacon Daryl Lukas

Junior Deacon Barton T. “Bart” Copeland

Marshal Corey Leighty

Senior Steward Edward Watters

Junior Steward Steven Bruce

Tiler Fred Flint-Montero, PM

Officers Coach Allen Cuenca, PM

Inspector (406th

MD)
Will Parker, PM



FROM THE EAST

Greetings from the East.

I want to start out by thanking Brothers Tom

McCarthy and Steven Bruce for their cooking and

cleaning at February's Stated Meeting /

Sweetheart's Breakfast.  When I arrived at the

Lodge at 7:30 am, they already had the dining

room set up and food was cooking.  Thank you.

I also want to share some details on the next two

Friends and Family activities: Les Miserables and

the California Aviation Museum.

There is a production of Les Miserables playing on

Saturday, March 16 at the theatre downstairs from

the Roseville Masonic Center.  Tickets are $13 and

the show starts at 7:30 pm.  I had originally wanted

to go to the San Francisco Opera, but this

production still gives us an opportunity to dress up

and take our loved ones out for a memorable

evening (without the travel and expense).  So

please, bring your better half.  Bring your children

or grandchildren.  Invite a friend or two.

Remember, the show starts at 7:30 pm, so show up

early.

And although Les Miserables may be a tough act to

follow, I have planned a trip to the California

Aviation Museum at McClellan Park on April 13.  It

is located at 3200 Freedom Park Drive and has

dozens of aircraft on display.  I have not been since

the base closed, and I have heard that the museum

is twice as good as it was back then.  Entry costs $6

for seniors and $8 for younger adults.  I hope to see

you there at 10:00 am.

Again, the whole purpose of these Friends and

Family activities is to provide opportunities for us

to be Masons together, outside of the Lodge.  To

have a good time while showing our friends,

families, and communities who we are and a bit of

what we do.  If you already have other

commitments for these dates, that is fine.  But if

you are free and want to join us for a few hours,

please do.  And if you can, bring friends and family

so they can see who we are and what we do.

~Peter Ackeret, Master~

FROM THE WEST
My Brothers,

We often talk about the need for
Masonic education, wanting to learn about the
history of the craft and other topics regarding
our fraternity.

A ten minute talk once a month at the end of a
stated meeting is a step in the right direction but
limiting in the level of participation.

I'd like to start the Penryhn-Gold Hill Masonic
Literary Guild. Members would gather on a
regular basis and discuss a portion of an agreed
upon publication. This is not a book of the
month club. Many of us are too busy with other
commitments to read a book every month.

Contact me if you're interested in participating in
such an endeavor.

I look forward to sitting in Lodge with you.

(916) 257-9615

tom@goldenspurdrive.com

~Tom McCarthy, Senior Warden~

FROM THE SOUTH
Brethren,

Prior to our March stated meeting

we will be dining on the traditional Irish

meal of Corned Beef and Cabbage, as

prepared by those lovely young lassies of

the Rainbow Assembly. This meal is in

Celebration of St. Patty’s day.

While it is customary to wear green, drink

green beer, and generally kick up our

heels; there is more to it than that.

Saint Patrick’s Day, officially the feast of

St. Patrick, is a Christian religious

holiday that commemorates Saint Patrick.

He was the patron saint of Ireland and is

credited with bringing Christianity to the

Emerald Isle.

People from all over the world celebrate St

Patrick on March 17, which is the

anniversary of the date of his death.

~Al Holland, Junior Warden~



Penrhyn Chapter, Newsletter for March 2013, Meets Second Tuesday at 7:30 PM.
http://Penrhyn.nightpool.net

WM Claudia Davis Claudiadavis48@yahoo.com , WP Ed Davis edhd1200@yahoo.com , 1423 Stone Hearth Lane, Lincoln, CA
95648-8656 Her cell (916) 337-6752  His cell (916) 337-6753. AM Beth Flint-Montero, AP Fred Flint-Montero, P.O Box 26, Penrhyn, CA  95663-
0026 Her cell (916) 412-0653  His cell (916) 412-5514. Secretary Dave Jopson, 1245 Pleasant Grove Road, Rio Oso, CA  95674

(530) 633-4103 djopson@earthlink.net . Treasurer June Zeri, 5653 King Rd, Loomis, CA  95650-9026  (916) 652-5246.

Our February Valentines Meeting was held on the 12th with delicious goodies provided by our Hostess Pat Sebring. There were several side liners in
attendance which always makes our meetings more fun and festive. We were very happy indeed to be able to read three Petitions for new members and
committees of investigations are under way. It was announced that the Memorial for Waynette Travato, our Deputy for 2012 was to be held on Feb 15th
at 11 AM. Those of us that were able to attend saw how loved she was by many friends and family; we will truly miss her and keep the family in our
prayers. It was also announced that the "50 year Tea Luncheon" for Dorothy and Joe Kimmel will be held on Sat June 15th at noon; invitations will be
going out soon. Sheila Forster’s Gr. Representative's Reception is on Mar 10th at 2 PM in Auburn, followed by Balloting, Memorial and Proving the
Chapter Practice afterwards at Penrhyn about 4 PM or so. The Chapter would like to extend a very special thank-you to an anonymous donor who has
very generously funded the new keyboard for our Chapter. We are all grateful for this generosity and will play "Amazing Grace" with the new
instrument as was requested by our donor, and will have this very special person in our thoughts and prayers each time we hear the music from this
piano in the years to come.
Our next Merrihearts meeting is on Feb 26th at 7 PM and our March meeting will be "Penrhyn Birthday Night" Honoring all of our Past Matrons and
Past Patrons on Mar 12th at 7:30. We will be having Irish Treats in celebration of St Patrick's Day Hosted by Manalita Holcomb, so if you have not
attended a meeting for a while, this may be a good time to honor us by coming for a visit. The Grand Chapter has announced that it is now acceptable
for our long time lady members to now wear pants while sitting on the sidelines, so please join us for fun and fellowship.
Star Love, Claudia and Ed Davis
Practice Dates: March 10th, Sunday at about 4:00 PM, Balloting and more practice, for March 12th meeting which is PM & PP Honor Night. April
7th, Sunday at 2:00 PM, Initiation Practice for April 9th meeting which will be Initiation. May 5th, Sunday at 2:00 PM, Memorial Practice and DGM OV
practice for May 14th meeting which is Memorial Night and our Deputy Grand Matron’s Official Visit.
Circle of Concern: If you know of anyone who needs a “Get Well” or “Thinking of You” card, contact Mani Holcomb.  (916) 363-4570  Sister Mani is
doing a GREAT job, but she only knows who needs a card if we let her know!
March Birthdays: 4 – Robbie Lee Mallery; 10 – Carolyn Breckenridge Victor; 18 – Connie Walker; 19 – Lorene Owen; 27 – Scott Warren; 31 –
Corrie Schroder. March Anniversaries: 17 – June & Nick Zeri; 25 – Terry & James Chambers.
From the Secretary - Chapter Dues: Dues notices were mailed in late December, so please check to see if you have paid your 2013 dues.  As of this
writing, we only have 26 unpaid to go.  If you are unable to pay your dues because of the increase, please be sure to contact the Worthy Matron or me,
as there are options that we can work out.  Also, if your address or other contact information has changed, be sure to let me know so that we can keep
your information current.  See officer contact info above.   Don’t hesitate to contact me if I may be of service, or if I have made a mistake on something.
Also, if you are going to make a report at a meeting, please bring a written copy of your report for the Sec’y and the Worthy Matron.  It is much easier
for me to just follow along, than have to try and write everything down.  If you are required to pay the extra $5.00 per year with your dues for the Home
Fund, for a one-time fee of $50.00, you would never have to pay that fee again, even if it increases.  If you are interested, let me know.
This and That!: An item from the recently completed Penrhyn Chapter Officers Handbook, requests as a courtesy, that any Member or Officer who
plans to bring up an item of new business at a meeting, please let the Worthy Matron know as soon as possible what your new business will be so that
she is not “caught” by surprise.



March 2013
Monthly Planner

Printed by Calendar Creator for Windows on 2/19/2013

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1 2

3 4 5 6 7
7:00 PM Penrhyn Hall
Board monthly meeting

8 9

10
4:00 PM OES Practice

11
7:30 PM Delta Chapter,

Royal Arch Masons, stated
meeting; dinner before

meeting at 6:30

12

7:30 PM Penrhyn Chapter
No. 159, O.E.S. stated

meeting

13 14

7:30 PM Penrhyn Gold Hill
stated meeting

15 16
7:30 PM Penrhyn Gold Hill
Theater Event, Roseville
Theater, 241 Vernon St,

Roseville

17
St. Patrick's Day

18
7:30 PM Auburn

Commandery stated
meeting, dinner before

meeting at 6:30

19
NO Scottish Rite stated

meeting this month

20 21 22 23
8:00 AM Royal Arch
degrees, Woodland

Masonic Center

24 25 26
7:00 PM OES Merri-Hearts

meeting--all members
welcome!

27
7:00 PM 406th Masonic

District School of
Instruction,

Eureka, 1st section of FC
Degree

28 29 30

31
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